
MID CHESHIRE HOSPITALS

Minutes of the Joint Consultation and Negotiation Committee - 18.01.2001.

Present:
Staff Side



J Clarke, Unison



A Crawford, UCATT

M Davies, ACB


C Farmer, MSF

F Hazlehurst, CSP

J Meadows, RCN, in the chair



Management Side

M Donald, Director of Corporate Development

D Goodwin, Director of Finance

J Park, Director of Operations 



J Workman, Personnel Manager

Apologies for Absence:



S Clayton, Training & Development Manager


K Holbourn, Director of Nursing 

B Jones, Unison, FTO 

J Hill, Unison


K McDonagh, BDA

M Sheen, RCM

S Yates, Chief Executive

In attendance for item 60 ii): I Cooper, Theatres

1/01
QUORUM

The fact that management would be short of a quorum had been discussed by joint secretaries.  Staff Side expressed their disappointment.  Further discussions would take place.

2/01 
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

These were accepted as a correct record. 

3/01 
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
i) Car Parking

Mr Park said the chicane should be in place by the end of the financial year.  Other jobs in the works programme meant that he could not be more definite about timing.  The questionnaire on travel had been distributed.  Feedback would be through the staff representative for this issue and then to JCNC.  Ms Hazlehurst said that it was good to see the improved street lighting being installed. 

ii) Theatre Project

Mr Cooper tabled an outline pay proposal for theatre practitioners. The additional full cost of the proposals was estimated at about £186,000.  Money was not available to improve the proposal further.  Suggestions for amendment within the overall costs could be considered.  It was agreed that a meeting with staff and their representatives should be set up as quickly as possible.

Mr Farmer raised concerns about working hours in theatres.  He cited an example of a staff member clocking on for an 11am - 8pm shift that was extended to 12 midnight.  They were disturbed again during the early morning hours yet were expected to start again at 8am for the morning.  Mr Farmer complained that this was not right and was dangerous.  It was often after working patterns like this that mistakes happen.  It was unsafe for the patient and the individual.  He asked that this be discussed as a matter of some urgency.  This was agreed.

iii) Linen Services, Catering & Accommodation

The Trust had been successful in its tender for the contract to provide Linen Services in Shropshire.  The contract would begin on 29 January 2001.  An employee would join the Trust under TUPE.  Mrs Clarke asked that laundry workers receive 25% performance agreement payment from the date the contract started rather than the 20% currently paid.  Other ancillary staff received the higher rate.  Mr Park said that he had asked for this to be costed.

A schedule for the catering contract would be shared as soon as possible.

On accommodation, the Trust was considering a range of possibilities.  These included management by a Housing Association, self management, provision by agreement with the local council or a combination of the last two.  A staff nominee was involved in the detailed work.  Further reports would be made to JCNC.

iv) Long Service and Retirement Awards

The proposal to increase long service awards was agreed.  There was a request that managers be reminded to inform Personnel whenever their staff reached the relevant milestones.  Staff Side repeated their request that the awards should be funded from exchequer.  Mr Park said that this would be considered in the budget setting process.

v) Pathology

Mr Farmer reported that negotiations were concluding and that he hoped to be able to sign the agreement next week.  He added that he was obtaining individual written agreements from those staff transferring to the new arrangements.

vi) Policies

The drafts of the pay protection, discipline and grievance policies were agreed for recommendation to the Trust Board.  An addition to the disciplinary policy would be made reflecting the existing agreement for staff involvement in appeals against dismissal.

vii)  Internet Policy

Further national guidance had been received and would be incorporated in the draft policy.  It was agreed that, as well as Mr Highland, other members of the joint internet group would be asked to comment on the next draft.  Mrs Donald commented that staff involvement in the development of the website had been invaluable.  

Mr Farmer asked if allegations of harassment by email could be checked.  Mr Goodwin said that if there was a need to examine email, in the light of such a serious allegation, the facility existed.  

viii) Pensions Awareness

Mr Goodwin said that he expected that some awareness raising would be arranged in the summer.  This would follow the appointment of a Pensions Officer.  Discussions on this would involve the Pensions Agency and Staff Side organisations.  Mr Farmer said that the information made available on the situation concerning Equitable Life had been timely and helpful.

ix) Investors In People

Mrs Clayton would be asked to arrange a separate session to discuss these reports.  The assessor would be invited to contribute.

x) Staff Fitness Facilities

Mr Workman reported that the scheme for discounted access to Crewe & Nantwich B.C. leisure facilities was now up and running.  Vale Royal had declined to offer any corporate discount. It was agreed that facilities in Sandbach be considered.

xi) Press Coverage - Mortality Figures

Ms Hazlehurst said that it would have been useful if staff had received early advice on how to respond to patients and relatives concerned about the Trust's mortality figures.  Mr Park said that he had hoped to get something out with Trust Facts, but this had not proved possible.  It was noted that the vast majority of patients have satisfactory or better outcomes.  Staff Side members said that they did not receive press releases.  Mrs Donald said that she would remedy this.

4/01
WORKING TOGETHER 

£25,000 - Improving the Working Environment

Further publicity would be considered. It was agreed that the initial suggestions should be costed.  It was noted that the cash had to be spent by 31 March 2001.

Employee Opinion Survey

The survey forms had been distributed.  It was agreed that participation be encouraged as much as possible.

Staff Involvement

The Trust's committee structure was under review.  Views on staff involvement for the resultant bodies would be sought.  

Equal Opportunities
A revised Equal Opportunities Policy had been circulated to the Equal Opportunities Group who would make recommendations to JCNC.

Improving Working Lives

Mrs Meadows reported that the IWL group had formed two sub groups considering the needs of carers and rota arrangements.  The full group would meet again on 29 January

Ward Nurse Staffing Review

Mr Goodwin said that he understood that the second review had been completed, although he had not yet seen a written report.  Following the first report, which showed that the Trust had staffing levels significantly below average, budget changes had been made.  This had resulted in the Trust moving nearer to the average.

5/01 
FINANCIAL POSITION & ACTIVITY LEVELS
Mr Goodwin referred to the circulated performance report.  On both finance and activity, the position was similar to previous reports.  There was an underspend relating to delayed appointments to development posts, vacancies and RTA income.  Plans for using the surplus were being considered.  On activity, emergency work was 7.3% up on last year.  Non emergency work was affected. 

The Health Authority would receive an 8.0% uplift for the next financial year.  This included 2.7% for inflation and 5.3% for growth.  Calculations suggested that inflation for the Trust would be about 5.5%, based on increased superannuation payments, pay awards and offers and other known issues.  The financial position was, therefore, of concern.  Joint work with other Trusts was underway to examine this problem and raise it with the NHS Executive.

6/01 
JLNC MINUTES

These notes were received.  Mr Davies asked about the financial consequences of appraisal.  Mr Goodwin said that there would certainly be a resource impact to run the scheme.  There would also be direct financial costs linked to the training and development needs flowing from appraisal.  The scheme would be run by the Medical Director, working with Clinical Directors.

7/01 
HEALTH & SAFETY UPDATE

Mr Park said that equipment related to moving and handling and other health and safety issues was being purchased from the current year underspend. Two appointments had been made in Control of Infection.  The Health and Safety Committee was analysing high volume accidents and incidents such as slips, trips and falls. 

8/01 
PAY 2001/2002

It was agreed that national pay awards would be implemented for holders of Trust contracts that mirrored Whitley at the same time as Whitley contract holders.  It was noted that 2000/2001 was the last year of the 3 year HCA pay deal.  JCNC would, therefore, need to negotiate a settlement for this group for 2001/2002.  Mrs Clarke reminded JCNC of the existing claim for an additional days annual leave for HCA's with between 5 and 10 years service.  Mr Workman said that he very much hoped that this would form part of a pay settlement for the HCAs.

Mr Farmer said that the issue of senior manager pay was being referred to full time officers for their consideration. He added that it was felt that a substantial increase in pay for this group of staff would be inappropriate at the present time.

DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS 

15/3/2001, 17/5/2001, 19/7/2001, 20/9/2001, 15/11/2001- 10.30 am, LCR.


Staff Side pre meeting from 9.30 am.

